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BELIEVE EQUALITY EXISTS SUPPORTING EVERY VETERAN   

President’s Bulletin 

June 2019 

Hello Ladies!!!  CONVENTION IS COMING….are you attending this year?  Included in this packet is the draft 

program agenda.  Watch for new registration times and different conference rooms from last year. 

From April 15th to May 14th, I attended the following: 

 On April 18th, I attended Unit 35’s annual award ceremony, making it my official visit to the Unit.  

Thank you for a wonderful meal and camaraderie.   

 On April 19th, headed to Cottonwood to attend the District 8 meeting held on April 20th.  A huge thanks 

to Post 25 for providing great hospitality that evening, and District 8 Units for a wonderful meeting.  A 

huge surprise awaited me with “bees” everywhere, bee cake, bee wall poster, bee gifts, and lots of 

friendship!!  Also thanks for allowing me to install your new President and Vice President. 

 April 20th, I attended the Commanders Dinner held at Post 29 in Glendale.  Great food and was fun 

seeing so many Unit members from Unit 29.  Thank you. 

 On April 27th, I attended District 7 meeting held in Ash Fork.  Thanks go to the entire Legion Family for 

awesome food for lunch, and a great meeting prior.  Congratulations to your new District officers, thanks 

for letting me participate in your installation. 

 On May 1st, Unit 35 invited me to attend the “Salute to Marine Sgt. Chambers.”  The event was held 

outside and the weather certainly cooperated.   

 On May 5th, I made my official visit to District 11 held at Post 62 in Peoria.  Thanks for a great meeting, 

congratulations to your new officers for the 2019-2020 year.  Following the meeting, I was invited to 

join in Heal Her Art event painting a poppy on a canvas.  What a great time had by all. 

Since this our June bulletin, I would like to include my upcoming events for this month. 

 On May 18th, the Strategic Planning committee will meet to finalize things before convention. 

 On May 19th, I will make my last official visit to District 4 in Casa Grand. 

 Commander Steve “Chico” Aguirre’s homecoming dinner is May25th so I will be traveling to Post 66 in 

Green Valley to share his evening.   

 May 31st through June 8th, I will be attending Girls State in Tucson. 

 My homecoming is June 15th in Apache Junction at Post 27.  The invitation flyer is in this packet.   

 AND FINALLY, we are at Convention at the Sheraton Grand, Wild Horse Pass, June 20th - 23rd. 

 

I would like to thank those Units and Districts for extending your gracious hospitality, the laughter that we all 

shared and most of all….a huge thank you for your contributions to our visually impaired veterans!! 

Cindy Queen, Department President 

4718 S. Adelle Circle, Mesa, AZ  85212  

cynqueen53@cox.net 

602-316-7647 (cell) 480-358-6923 (home) 

mailto:cynqueen53@cox.net


04/18/19 6:00 PM Awards Ceremony Unit 35 Chandler 

04/19/19 3:00 PM   Post 25 Overnight Cottonwood 

04/20/18 12:00 PM District 8 OV Post 25 Cottonwood 

04/20/19 5:30 PM Commanders Dinner Post 29 Glendale 

04/27/19 11:00 AM District 7 OV Unit 57 Ash Fork 

05/01/19 5:00 PM Salute to Marine Sgt. Chambers Post 35 Chandler 

05/05/19 2:00 PM District 11 OV Unit 62 Peoria 

05/18/19 11:00 AM Strategic Planning Dept. President House Mesa 

05/19/19 2:00 PM District 4 OV Unit 8 Casa Grande 

05/25/19 4:00 PM Commander Chico Homecoming Post 66 Green Valley 

5/31-6/8/19   Girls State UofA Tucson 

6/15/19 5:00 PM President Homecoming Post 27 Apache Junction 

6/20-23/19 11:00 AM Convention Sheraton Grand Phoenix 

          

 



CHAPLAIN 

 

 

Ladies, 

     Where has the time gone?  June is here and that means it’s 

time again for convention.     I want to say thank you to the 57 

units that sent in reports.   I am sorry to say that I will not be in 

a dress as we didn’t make 100% reporting.    

     If your unit is bringing a Prayer Book for judging IT MUST BE 

THERE FRIDAY.   Judging starts immediately after we adjourn 

Friday afternoon, so get them there early in the day.    Also I am 

still taking prayers for President Cindy’s Prayer Book, so bring 

them with you. 

 

See you all in a few weeks. 

Rose 



Children and Youth Program 

June 2019 

 

Greetings fellow Auxiliary members,  

 

I want to thank all the Units that submitted their year-end reports and narratives.  All your hard work for 

the Children and Youth program has been submitted in my report to Department for the book of reports 

for Convention as well as to our West Division Children and Youth Chairman Linda Workman for her 

National Report.   

I look forward to seeing you all at Convention and to celebrating all your hard work and success.   

 

 

For God and Country,  

Stacey Mayberry – Chairman 

Email:    Mayberry.Stacey@gmail.com 

Phone:    702-403-4903 

Address:  9139 W Harmony Lane 

   Peoria, AZ 85382 

 

Lynda Griffin – Committee Member 

Rebecca Gulley – Committee Member 

mailto:Mayberry.Stacey@gmail.com


Education 

June, 2019 
 

 

I wish to express my thanks to all the Units who participated in the Education 
Program this year, especially those who took the time to turn in a report and/or 
narrative. I look forward to recognizing some of your Units for their hard work at 
the Department Convention in June. 
 
As the Auxiliary year comes to a close, please continue to keep the Education 
Program in mind. The future success of our schools and children depends on you. 
 
Hopefully, we have all helped National achieve their goals for this year: 

1. Enhance respect for the sacrifices of our military heroes among school 
children by scheduling Veterans in the Classroom programs at local schools. 

2. Promote American Legion Auxiliary scholarships, and award local 
scholarships at the department and unit levels. 

3. Build a relationship with your local schools — focus attention on “Give 10 
to Education,” American Education Week and Teacher Appreciation Week. 

4. Assist and support veterans pursuing higher education and vocational 
education. 

5. Assist and support military children with educational opportunities. 
 
Thank you all for everything you have done to make my year as Chairman of the 
Education Program a success. 
 
In the Spirit of Service, not for self 
For Veterans, God and Country, 

Julie Vietri 
Julie Vietri, Chairman 
jvietri@msn.com 
480-947-1304 

  

  



Department of Arizona 

Historian 

June 2019 

 
 
Greetings Ladies! 
 
A BIG thank you to the Units who sent in a year-end report!!  Two districts and 49 Units 
submitted Year End Reports.  THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU 
 
Also, another BIG thank you to the Units and Districts who sent me their meeting 
minutes on a regular basis, along with news article and flyers.  The bees have been 
busy this year! 
 
Are you submitting a History Book at Convention?  There is still plenty of time to gather 
the information and to review the rules for submitting a History Book.  Don’t hesitate to 
reach out if you have any questions. 
 
The Department Awards are: 

o Helen Blakeslee Memorial Plaque 
o Betty Kent Plaque 
o Rasmussen District History Plaque 
o Connie Erickson Middlebrook Plaque 

 
All the information about the Awards can be found on the Department’s website. 
 

o www.Aladeptaz.org 
o Member Resources  Department Awards Book 

 
Keep posting on Ring Your Bell and your Unit’s Facebook page. 

 
It has been an honor to serve as YOUR Department Historian this year.  Hope to see 
many of you at Department Convention! 
 
Believe Equality Exists Supporting Every Veteran 
 
 
 
Barbara White 
Department Historian 
1616 W Nopal Dr 
Chandler AZ 85224-2244 
602-908-2980 
barbarawhite99@gmail.com 

 

mailto:barbarawhite99@gmail.com


    Legislative 

June 2019 

Greetings Ladies, 

 Well, we have reached the end of the Legion Year. It has been a pleasure working with you. This is going to be short 

and sweet.   

 I also want to thank again Anita Ritter for all your invaluable help this year. You are a saint. I cannot thank you 

enough.  

 But now, down to business. First and foremost, thank you to the Units that sent in their Year-End Reports. My report 

to National was sent on Friday May 10, 2019. My Year-End Report to Department will be included in the Book of Reports at 

Convention.  

 As for the close of the Arizona Legislative Session, Session remains open as of the writing of this bulletin. Rumors 

going around the State Capitol is the end of May.  

 A few things upcoming to keep in mind on the calendar: 

 

5/27/19:  Memorial Day Celebration at National Memorial Cemetery 

6/1/19:  Fundraiser to Help Stop Veteran Suicide and Domestic Violence.  Instructed Painting Class and Silent Auction at 

Merciful Grace Center, 11201 W Alabama Ave, Youngtown, A 85363.  $50 per person.  Take military photo of your loved one 

to class. 

Fourth year celebration of 75th Anniversary of every battle and campaign fought during WWII.  (First celebration was in 2016.) 

6/6/19:  Landing at Normandy 

9/2/19:  VJ Day 

 

 See everyone at Convention and have a fun and safe summer!! 

 

For God and Country, 

Stephanie M. McMullen       

Chairman         

15239 W. Taylor St.        

Goodyear, AZ 85338        

(623)910-4716, stephanieemr@yahoo.com     



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

MEMBERSHIP 

June 2019 

FINAL TARGET DATE 

100% by June 4, 2019 

There are many benefits  
ALA Member Benefits—There’s more in it for YOU! 

The value of being an American Legion Auxiliary (ALA) member is growing! You bring untold value to the Auxiliary and 
America’s veterans through your service to our mission; to show our appreciation, we bring valuable benefits to you! 
Your membership brings you access to a wide array of discounts, products and services. 

Insurance: 

 The Hartford ALA Rewards Accident Insurance Plan 

 The Hartford ALA Rewards Preferred Advantage Insurance Plan 

 LTCR- Long Term Care Insurance 

Healthcare: 

 HEAR in America – Family Hearing Benefits 

 Careington Discount Dental Plan 

 ScriptSave Prescriptions Savings Program 

Home & Moving Services: 

 SIRVA Home Benefits 

 NorthAmerican Van Lines 

Travel: 

 Rental Car Discounts 

 Wyndham Hotel Group 

Automobile: 

 Bonus Drive Car Rebate Program 

Entertainment: 

 Abenity Discount Program 

Banking: 

 USAA American Legion Auxiliary Credit Card 

 

 

Patricia Lugo, Chairman 602-475-0208 Email: plugo1@Cox.net 

Barbara Mattison 602-241-1080, Pat Stanaski 602-241-1080 Email: aladeptaz.org 

https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/The-Hartford-ALA-Rewards-Accident-Insurance-Plan/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/The-Hartford-ALA-Rewards-Preferred-Advantage-Insurance-Plan/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Long-Term-Care-Insurance---LTCR/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Hear-in-America/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Careington-Discount-Dental-Plan/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/ScriptSave-Prescriptions-Savings-Program/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/SIRVA-Home-Benefits/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/NorthAmerican-Van-Lines/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Rental-Car-Discounts/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Wyndham-Hotel-Group/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/BonusDrive/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/Abenity-Discount-Program/
https://www.alaforveterans.org/Benefits/American-Legion-Auxiliary-USAA-Rewards-Credit-Card/


 

 



ARIZONA MISSION TRAINING 
Believe Equality Exists Supporting Every Veteran 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Hello June, the final month for this year. My thanks to the instructors and mentors who 

help support this program and the great work you do for all of us.  My extreme thanks 

to the 42 units reporting.  You all did a great job.  Thanks for the narratives and the 

mentor nominations.  There have been some individuals nominated for Instructor 

positions which are under review. 

 

There were only two sessions in 2019 with several cancellations.  We have 13805 

members paid as of May 10th, yet only 88 attended training and units reported 31 

members doing some National training. 

 

Every entity needs to have its members attend some form of training each year.  

Repetition of what is available during the year is how we retain what we learn.  Boring, 

I know, but necessary. Without current knowledge members become bored and drop 

out and the entity goes downhill.  Sound familiar?  

 

Thank you for allowing this committee to work with all of you this year. 

 

For God and Country in Service to Veterans 
 

 

Kat Sticklin, Department Chair 

Arizona Mission Training 

 Rebecca Faris, Northern Co-Chair 

rebfar@npgcable.com      /928-757-8590 

928-428-7431 / 928-322-1550 

gsticklin@cableone.net  

 Sherrie Tucker, Southern Co-Chair 

sherrietul@cox.net     / 918-808-7540 

1519 S. 2nd Avenue 

Safford, AZ 85546 

 Barbara White, Central Co-Chair 

Barbarawhite99@gmail.com   /602-908-2980  

 

mailto:rebfar@npgcable.com
mailto:gsticklin@cableone.net
mailto:sherrietul@cox.net
mailto:Barbarawhite99@gmail.com


 

American Legion Auxiliary 
Department of Arizona 

“BELIEVE EQUALITY EXISTS  

SUPPORTING EVERY VETERAN” 
JUNE 2019 

 

It’s Convention time!!! 

Thanks to all the units that turned in music reports.  I especially want to thank those units that took 

the time to write a narrative to accompany those reports.  Your hard work and dedication to 

bringing music to Auxiliary events is a blessing for the rest of us.  I have truly enjoyed being the 

Department Music Chairman this year and look forward to meeting you at the Convention.  I want 

to invite all of you to bring your singing voices with you to convention.  The music for the 

Memorial Service to be held Sunday morning, June 23, 2019 has been selected by Gene Chewning, 

the American Legion Department Chaplain.  The choral selections this year are “In the Garden” 

and “Just a Closer Walk with Thee.”  “God Bless America” will be sung at the end of the service. 

Once again, music will be played during the breaks and for special recognition by President Cindy.  

Looking forward to a wonderful fun-filled Department Convention! 

 

Department Music Awards will be handed out at Convention as follows: 

MUSIC PLAQUES 
 

Frances Aros Memorial Music Plaque awarded to Unit with membership of 151 and over 
Millicent Kasun Music Plaque awarded to Unit with membership of 150 and under 

 

 

 

Monica Rae Stein, Department Music Chairman 

11533 E. Kilarea Ave., Mesa, AZ 85209 

steinent@cox.net 

480.272.1255 cell 



American Legion Auxiliary 

National Security 

 June 2019 

The National Security program strives to maintain and promote a strong 

national defense by strengthening and supporting all military service 

members and their families. This task is never ending for the entire Legion 

family, for you see without our military we would not be who we are. Each 

and every time you help a military family you touch many lives. You are there 

to provide much needed assistance to family members and at the same time 

that active duty serviceman or woman is eased of worry.  In turn military 

personnel can focus on their duties while away from home. This is a win, win 

for the entire family.  

National Security is simply being safe in your own home without unwanted 

intrusions. It is being safe in times of natural disasters like an earthquake, 

flood or fire.  

Natural Security is recognizing the service of a fallen hero. It is honoring and 

promoting the USO, POW/MIA program. It is supporting students who are 

currently enrolled in JROTC.  

Thank you so much for your reports! Many of you reported on your activities 

and it was such an amazing story that I sent to our National Chairman Pam 

Ray! We have come to the end of the road for this year and so much has been 

accomplished by all of you. Keep up the good work and continue your story 

into the next century! 

 

How honored and humbled the feeling I hold to have represented you Team 

Auxiliary in 2018-2019! The road I traveled continues to instill the ever 

satisfying feeling that I have – yes we are free, because of our military, so 

keep honoring them in every way possible.  

  

Yolanda Bonilla 

National Security Chairman 

602-989-3321, yodobo@msn.com 



 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

PAST PRESIDENTS PARLEY 

BELIEVE EQUALITY EXISTS SUPPORTING EVERY VETERAN 

 

JUNE 2019 

 

 

The Past Presidents Parley members who have served the Auxiliary as unit, department and 

national presidents are a valuable resource to the organization as members of the past presidents 

parley committee, they put their leadership experience to good use, offering guidance or counsel 

on any activity or problem requiring special support. 

 

*Thank you to the Units that sent in your PPP reports. Thank you for all you do for our great 

organization. 

 

 This month we honor: Denice Anaya Robles 

Denice entered the military by the bravery of her Aunt Betty Anaya and her Grandfather Robert 

who served in WWII. Denice was sworn into the delayed entry program of the United States Air 

Force during her senior year of high school. Her basic training was at Lackland AFB in San 

Antonia, Texas. The first duty station was Scott AFB near Fairfield, IL where she worked in the 

375th Aircraft Maintenance Squadron on the C-9 Nightingale, a medical evacuation plane. 

Denice was deployed to Iraq for 5 ½ months during Operation Enduring Freedom and Operation 

Iraqi Freedom. Upon returning to the USA Denice served six years at Travis AFB in CA and 

received the National Defense Service Medal, the Global War on Terrorism Expeditionary 

Medal. Denice separated as a Senior Airman E-4. Denise is a dual member of Fred Hilburn 

Post/Unit 11 in Douglas. Thank you for your service Denise 

 

HOPE TO SEE YOU AT CONVENTION!! 

Jan Cushing, PPP Chairman                              gcushing@cox.net                     623-544-0797 

mailto:gcushing@cox.net


                                                                  POPPIES 

                           June 2019 

Hi ladies,  

Ladies,  

Thank you sooo much for the reports! 35 units turned in reports and they 

were amazing! You have truly been Bizzy! 

You have done amazing work this year and can’t wait to see the displays at 

Convention.  

It has been a pleasure working with you this year and hope that I have been 

helpful with your unit expressing to the community how important our 

Veterans are.  

Ladies please wear your Poppies proudly and don’t be afraid to spread 

awareness to all. 

Again,  

Thank you for the pleasure being able to help.  

For God & Country 

 Nita Kimball- Poppy Chair                   

                                          

http://www.peteonsoftware.com/index.php/2010/06/
http://www.peteonsoftware.com/index.php/2010/06/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


 

PRESIDENT’S SPECIAL PROJECT 2018-2019 

June 2019 

Visually Impaired Veterans 

 

     I wish to thank all the members for making the President’s Special Project a big 

success this year.  I only wish each of you could meet and speak with some of the 

veterans who have and will benefit from your generous contributions.  I want you 

all to know how much your efforts are appreciated 

     Thank you to all the Units who sent me a report.  I encourage each unit to 

write a short narrative next year.  The ones I received were outstanding and  

judging was really tough.  I know other Units did some really neat things this year 

to educate and support visually impaired veterans and could have made the 

judging even more difficult!   I did not judge them myself, thank goodness, but 

had some very qualified judges.   Thank you judges for making some very difficult 

decisions. 

     I look forward to seeing many of you at Convention and revealing the winners 

of the Cathy Jarvis and Ginger Cox Awards!  

 

 

     

Margaret Ellis         Chairman    maggylou@cox.net                      480-818-3166  

Kathy Szakonyi        Southern    N3SAD@aol.com                          520-400-5839 

Patti Eames              Northern    pattya6103@gmail.com             928-821-3891 

mailto:maggylou@cox.net
mailto:N3SAD@aol.com
mailto:pattya6103@gmail.com


Public Relations 

June 2019 

 

Even though we are coming to the close of this year I thought I would remind everyone about 

the purpose of the Public Relations Committee.  

Purpose Statement:  

To promote, publicize, and re-educate the general public and our members about our core 

program values of serving veterans and their families. 

Help Spread the Word! 

 Encourage everyone in your local unit to sign up to receive ALA eNews.  

 Offer to send all the email addresses of your unit members to National Headquarters.   

 Enlist the help of your Public Relations Committee to create a website for your unit or 

department. 

 Tell a story to everyone you meet about what your Auxiliary unit is doing right now to help 

veterans, the military and their families. 

 Purchase a gift subscription to Auxiliary magazine for your doctor’s office, health club, or hair 

salon.   

 Connect with us on Facebook. 

 Follow us on Twitter. 

We want to thank all for your end of the year reports.  We look forward to seeing you at 

convention! 

Josie Herrera, Chairman  

Jherrera268@aol.com 

623-340-5936 

 

Marge Christenson 

aladeptazpr@gmail.com 

763-234-9852 

 

Laurie Castillo 

lauriecastillo@gmail.com 

602-359-0409 

 

http://americanlegion.informz.net/AmericanLegion/profile.asp
http://americanlegion.informz.net/AmericanLegion/profile.asp
https://www.facebook.com/alaforveterans
https://twitter.com/alaforveterans
mailto:Jherrera268@aol.com
mailto:aladeptazpr@gmail.com
mailto:lauriecastillo@gmail.com


 

 



President’s Scrapbook 
 

 
 

 

June 2019 
 

 

Greetings Ladies; 

 

Thank you to those who have been sending pictures to me for President Cindy’s scrapbook. You 

still have time to send me pictures if you have not done so and would like to. You can either 

email or mail them directly to me. My contact information is below. 

 

Please don’t forget to bring your Unit Scrapbook to convention on Friday if you are submitting 

one. 

 

Also, if you would like your Unit Picture in Friday morning’s presentation at Convention, please 

send me those as well or to President Cindy.  I can use the ones I have for fall conference; 

however if you want a new one or did not send one prior, this is your chance. 

 

It has been a pleasure being scrapbook chairman.  I am looking forward to seeing everyone that 

is coming to convention in June. 

 

Sincerely; 

 

Cheryl Maier (Miller) 
 

Cheryl Maier (Miller) 

Scrapbook Chairman 

10732 E. Ananea Ave. 

Mesa, AZ 85208 

602-885-2782 

cherbears@cox.net 

 
 



SERVICE TO VETERANS 

 

June, 2019 

Congratulations ladies. You have completed a very busy and productive year for 

our veterans and their families. 

I was in awe of your creativity and volunteer spirit. No matter the size of your unit, 

you devoted your time and effort to report great numbers for your units.  

There are 87 units in Arizona and only 54 units reported their numbers for 2018-

2019. 

At this time, you can all start keeping track of your hours, miles, number of 

veterans helped (best guesstimate) and dollars spent (monetary and in kind) for 

2019-2020. I would suggest keeping track each month as this will make it easier at 

the end of the year to have all your information at hand. Many units go dark for 

July and August, however, that doesn’t mean you stop helping our veterans and 

their families. Continue helping them and just remember to turn in your 

information when your unit starts back up in September. 

Ladies, please come to convention to hear about all the varied events, total hours, 

miles driven and dollars spent helping our veterans and families. Who knows, you 

just might get some new ideas for events for your unit next year. 

I look forward to seeing you at convention. 

 

For God and country, 

Mary Ann Anderson Jaymes, 502 S. 80th Place, Mesa, AZ 85208 

Apache Unit 27  480-209-6332   mandyfbls@gmail.com 

 



UAV UNOFFICIAL MINUTES 

4 MAY 2019 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Director Lee Seago at 10:00 a.m. The opening ceremony was 

conducted and guests introduced. 

 

Glenn T. Gray, Director, Customer Care & Community Relations , TriWest Healthcare Alliance gave an 

update on upcoming changes to the Choice Program. The Choice Program will be going away and a new 

program PC3 will be in effect starting 7 June 2019.  Any choice programs will flip to the PC3.  TriWest’s 

area of responsibility has been expanded. The handle VA cases from Nashville on the east to Hawaii in 

the west. They serve 1.6 million veterans and have processed over 16 million claims nationwide. They 

have 17,000 providers.   

 

Romaldo Gonzelez from “Valor’s on 8th” briefed the members on his program which started about a year 

ago.  Their focus is on veterans that are unable to run, get out of bed, and do thing for themselves.  They 

want to help these veterans get back into the community.  They get tickets for sports events and make 

arrangements to take these veterans.  They have 150 tickets for the upcoming Washington Nationals vs 

the D-Backs.  To find out about upcoming events cll 602-748-0254 or cell 602-483-0765.  They also 

work with veterans coming off of active duty, trying to make their transition as easy as possible. They 

offer assistance with the Veteran’s Court and other community services.  

 

Dr. Kris Volcheck, Founder and Executive Director for “Brighter Way Institute” works with veterans by 

offering low cost dental care.  Valor’s on 8th: “Engaging with Veterans one event at a time.”  Brighter 

Way Institute is a non-profit organization which has been offering dental care to veterans for many years, 

and currently has great very low-cost programs for veterans.  

Point of Contact: Dustin M. Marshall, BS, SHRM-SCP 

Director, Human Resources 

340 East Palm Lane, Suite 250 

Phoenix, AZ 85004  

dmarshall@brighterwaydental.org 

(424) 279-4564 cell 

(602) 595-8280, ext 5 main office 

(480) 907-1665 secure fax 

Brighterwaydental.org 

 

Roll call was taken, a quorum was established.  Carol Culbertson motioned to accept the minutes as 

written, second and approved. 

 

Treasurer’s report was unavailable. 

 

Judith Hatch gave an update on the Memorial Day Program.  The construction has been postponed until 

the middle of June so the parking for VIP’s and participants should not be a problem.  She reminded 

everyone to arrive early due to the backup on Cave Creek Road every year. 

 



Director Rima Nelson, VA Medical Center, announced that Deputy Director Sean Branski has been 

selected for the Director’s position in the VA Medical Center, Danville, IL.  Sean will be leaving the 

middle of May to accept this appointment. 

The Mission Act which President Trump signed into law last June becomes effective this June.  It will 

take seven different types of programs and streamline them into one. It also provides support for the care 

giver program. It expands the care giver program to all era veterans, not just Post 9-11.  Eligibility will 

change.  If you live more than a 30 minute drive time you can go in the community.  

An exoskeleton device was donated to the VA to help paralyzed veterans stand and walk again. 

The Veterans Resource Center continues to help veterans in a more timely manner.  They can address all 

questions and problems.  Over 2400 veterans have been serviced so far. 

Director Nelson met with the Mayo Clinic to see if they would be willing to have some of their interns 

serve some of their time at the VA Hospital.  They agreed and several interns have spent some of their 

internship at the VA.  They were very impressed with some of the modern equipment they were able to 

train on and when they went back told the Mayo Clinic that when they completed their internship they 

were hoping to get a job at the VA.  Director Nelson also got the Mayo Clinic to agree to once again 

accept veteran patients for situations that the VA is unable to handle. 

The VA is planning on a number of Town Hall Meetings throughout the state.  They will be held at 

various American Legion Post.   

 

David Lucier gave an update on our attempts to get a Fisher House in Phoenix.  Things are going well but 

he is still looking for more letters of support.  The next step will be to locate and buy the land. 

 

Jessica Roza, Military and Veterans Community Liaison for Congresswoman Debbie Lesko advise the 

members that Congresswoman Lesko has co-sponsored a bill that would repeal the Widow’s Tax signed 

into law this past year. 

 

Terry Araman, Legislative Chairman updated the membership on the status of a number of veteran’s issue 

bills.  HB2488 “Suicide Reporting” has been signed by the Governor. 

HB2093 – Requesting 12 more Veterans Counselors for the State has been held up in budget negotiations. 

Members are encouraged to write letters to the Governor in support of this issue.  With the increase in the 

veterans community due to the current world situation, the current Veterans Counselors are over taxed.  

There were 2 bills, one in Senate and one in the House to change deduction taxation on Veteran’s 

retirement, both bills have fallen off the map. 

 

The AVHOF Induction Ceremony will be Saturday, October 18th. 

 

There will be a special presentation at the WWI memorial at Wesley Bolin Plaza on Saturday, May 18th at 

11:00 a.m. 

 

There being no further information to come before the membership, the closing ceremony was held and 

the meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p..m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Judith Hatch 



 

 
Good Morning! 
 

I know I said that I would have the information on how a Unit could sponsor a BINGO, in the June issue.  
But I haven’t  response from Kayla.  I don’t even have the Birthday names for June, July, and August 
to give you.  I will keep asking and until she is able to send me everything.  If you wish to have the 
Birthday names and/or the BINGO information, please email me I will send you your requested 
information.   
 

This will be the last commination you will receive from me as ASVH chairman, I have really enjoyed my 
time as chairman for the past two years, and I would like to thank every Unit who has participated in 
this program. You all did an amazing job. You can find my report in the Book of Reports. Please share 
with your Unit members.   
 

Updated Wish List:  
 

- DVD Players with remotes for Veterans’ Rooms (Doesn’t need to be expensive) 

- Universal Programmable Remotes 

- Visa Gift Cards 

- Amazon Gift Cards 

- Wendy’s Gift Cards 

- Applebee’s Gift Cards 

- Chili’s Gift Cards 

- Dunkin Donuts Gift Cards 

- Harkins Gift Cards 

- Starbuck Gift Cards 

- Phoenix Art Museum Gift Cards/Vouchers 

- OdySea Aquarium Tickets 

- SeaLife Tickets  

- Remote Control Cars - Large Cars with easy to use remotes 

- Chips (Individually Packaged) 

- Soft Snacks (Applesauce Pouches, Twinkies, SOFT cookies, Smoothie Pouches, Yogurt 

Pouches) 

- Soda (Regular & Diet) 

- Trivia Books 

- Portable Bluetooth Speakers 

- Large Duty Thermal Roll Laminator  

- Postage Stamps                                                 Magnifying Glasses 

As always, we are unable to use glass, toiletries, date expired food items, or medical supplies.  All 

food items donated must be purchased at a store. 

                                  Thank you Joyce for Co-Chairing the Program. 

For God and Country, 
Linda Hubbs, ASVH Phoenix Chairman                       Joyce Livingston ASVH Phoenix Co-Chairman 


